
 

                             

      VILLAGE OF MAMARONECK   

BOARD OF TRAFFIC COMMISSIONERS 

    TUESDAY DECEMBER 8, 2020 

 

PRESENT: Chair Shannon Purdy, Lucia Tatavitto, David Salko, Robert Stark, Andres Garcia, Kelly 

Wenstrup, Trustee Liaison to Traffic Commission, Jason Pinto Village, P.O. Nadolske Police Dept. 

Liaison Dan Sarnoff Asst. Village Manager. 

 

 

 

ABSENT: Karen Kligman, Andy LaRocco Fire Dept. Liaison 

 

 

Chair Shannon Purdy called to order the meeting at 7:08 p.m. 

 

 

 

            New Business - NONE 

 

        

             

 

            Old Business    

 

 

1. Walking assessment was done for Park Avenue, English Place, North Wagner and Franklin 

Avenue Report was summit to the village. Done (Leave On)  

 

2. Mamaroneck Avenue- Pedestrians traffic improvements going towards White plains where the 

curb is, to make that a median strip Jerry will ask the county to look into it. County discussed 

looks like we are slated to receive $100,000 grant. Per. Jerry meeting to be setup with Kevin 

Rosman for October. Dan reported that we did get funding for phase one. Done (Leave On) 

 

3. Walking assessment was done for Fenimore Road and Prospect and Maple and Munro Avenue. 

Lisa Nelson concerns with going in and out of her driveway. Dan spoke to Matt and said that it 

was part of the capital project. Discussed at December’s meeting. Add to January’s agenda. 

(Leave on)                       

  

4. Resident Janine Clements attended the meeting with concerns cars speeding down South Barry, 

resident would like to see a stop sign at the corner of South Barry and Guion Drive. Chief Sandra 

Driuzza said speed trailer was put back to collect data with the lights off. Discussed at 

December’s meeting. Add to January’s agenda. 

 

 



 

5. Orienta Avenue – 4 Way Stop Discussed Dan to request crash data from chief. Dan will forward 

to TC when he receives it. Discussed at December’s meeting. Add to January’s agenda.  

 

6. Paint Stripping in front of 528 Rockland Ave Shannon is going to email Jerry and cc Dan to have 

DPW do this. Discussed at December’s meeting. Add to January’s agenda.  

 

7. Stop Sign – Rushmore and Stiles Ave. Dan said there were no crashes he asked the building 

dept. to send code enforcers out there. Done 

 

8. 325 Stanley Avenue – Handicap Parking Spot- Resident Lisa Davidoff and Brad attended the 

meeting and they will look into getting a Handicap tag so they can get a permanent handicap 

space put in front of their house. Discussed at December’s meeting. Add to January’s agenda. 

 

9. Rye Neck MS/HS – School Speed Limit Flashers on E.Boston Post Road- Resident Cara Bruno 

requested if School Limit Flashers could be installed. Shannon will email resident and let her 

know it’s a state road. Discussed at December’s meeting. Add to January’s agenda. 

 

10. Walter’s Hot Dogs – Crosswalk – Resident Katharine DeCicco attended the meeting and is 

requesting if they could put back the crosswalk in front of Walter’s and the High School on 

Palmer. When they paved Palmer, they never put it back. Kelly will talk to Jerry to have them 

put it back. Discussed at December’s meeting. Add to January’s agenda. Passed 

 

11. South Barry Avenue and Guion Resident Steve Trifilette attended the meeting with concerns cars 

speeding down South Barry, resident would like to see a stop sign at the corner of South Barry 

and Guion Drive. Chief Sandra Driuzza said speed trailer was put back to collect data with the 

lights off. Shannon will do a mini–Walking Assessment. Date and time to be determined. 

Discussed at December’s meeting. Add to January’s agenda 

 

  

 

 

 

         Follow-up / Other  

 

 

Villa Ave. Per.Jerry striping and No U turn sign needs to be done in the spring. Jerry send        

Hernane an email to have this done after the county paves Mamaroneck Ave. Hatching was not 

done. Dan will look into it. Discussed at December’s meeting. (Leave On) 

 

N. Barry Ave. crosswalk (Not complete) – They are working on it has to be done in the spring. 

Discussed at December’s meeting. (Leave On) 

 

Standish Pl. – mirror (Not complete) – Going into legal (waiting) Jerry/Tony will find out if this 

could be done as it may be a state road. Discussed at December’s meeting. (Leave on) 

 



 

Union & Thompkins – (Not complete) – Going to look into painting a guide line. In the spring. 

Jerry will be supplying Tony/Dan with the stripping guidelines. Add to January’s agenda. (Leave 

0n) 

 

 

Gint Rimas – crosswalk and traffic light not in sync intersection of Fenimore Road and Boston 

Post Road. (Ask Hernane) if this could be done. Jerry discussed and said that Hernane said they 

cannot sync the intersection and traffic light two different systems. Jerry will call Hernane for 

further explanation. Discussed at December’s meeting. Add to January’s agenda. Waiting for 

Jerry’s waiting for follow up with NYS DOT region 8. Add to January’s agenda. (Leave On) 

 

 

Minutes 

 

November 2020 Minutes 

 

 

On motion by David Salko second by Lucia Tatavitto November 2020 minutes were approved. 

Motioned passed. 

 

 

 

Next Traffic Meeting – January 12, 2021 7:00 pm VIA ZOOM. 

 

 

 

Adjournment  

 

On motion Lucia Tatavitto second by David Salko the meeting was adjourned at 8:45 pm 

 

 

 

Cutoff for agenda items will be January 4, 2021. 

 

 

 

 

 

   
         PREPARED BY:                                                         RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY: 
         Lucia Tatavitto                                           Agostino A. Fusco 
                                                                                             Clerk-Treasurer  
 


